KELSBORROW CHOIR
COMMITTEE MEETING on Thursday 20th October 2016 at 13, Highbank Road Kingsley at 7.30 pm

MINUTES

Present : Elaine Campey [Chair], Jim Edwards, Heather Oulton, Malen Johnson, Isabelle Hughes, Joan Pidgeon, David Penny, Margrett Barnes, Ian Oulton, Peter Dalton, Barry Lockwood, and Maddy Swan Manning.
1. Apologies: Alan Burgess, Bruce Guy, and Suzanne Robinson.
2. Minutes:  Minutes of the meeting held on the 1st September 2016, were approved and signed.
3. Matters Arising: 
· Isabelle advised the meeting that the Dean of Chester Cathedral had not replied to her letter.
· Maddy commented that the design of the tickets for the Christmas concert looked good.  Jim observed that there was a clause within the contract with the King’s school which demanded that there was no ambiguity in any wording on the tickets or posters that it was a Kelsborrow choir concert, and not a King’s school concert.  Jim agreed to check with the school and report back. |AP01-JDE|
4. Correspondence: No incoming correspondence of note had been received since the previous meeting.  
5. Treasurer’s Report:  Heather presented the accounts for discussion. 
· Heather pointed out a hand correction to the tabled figures.
· Kelsall Methodist Church had made a donation of £132.00 following our concert there on 1st October.

· Elaine asked about MD’s fees.  Heather advised that the MD receives £35.00 per rehearsal and £40.00 per concert.  Margaret gets cash each performance whilst Peter and Ian are paid monthly.

· Elaine asked if we were up to date with hall fees?  Heather – yes.

· It was noted that the bill for the 60th Anniversary cake had not yet been received.  Also it was reported that following a letter of complaint by Irene Wilkinson to the hotel, an offer of a complimentary lunch for 4 persons had been received from the manager.  It was agreed that this would be used as a raffle prize.
6. Future Concerts: 
Light up a Life – River Dee on 27th November 2016.  Ian advised the meeting that he had seen a spreadsheet outlining the arrangements for that afternoon – it looked good.
Chester Round Table carol singing – Cheshire View.  This is a karaoke Christmas singing event,

Pryors Hayes – Friday 9th December.   Again, this will be a karaoke performance.  Isabelle passed on a request that song-sheets be made available for non-choir attendees.
Christmas Carol Concert – 17th December.  

· Elaine noted that Debbie’s husband Peter is printing the tickets.
· Jim asked about the programme.  Heather stated that last year it was a simple affair.  Ian and Heather agreed to work together on the design and printing. Maddy advised that the poster had been designed as an A4 and agreed to send it across to Heather. |AP02-MSM|
· Barry volunteered Andrea’s services to run the refreshments.

· Malen advised that a Social Group meeting was being held to organise the refreshments.  It was noted that Andrea would require a lot of non-singing help to run the show plus help afterwards to clear away.

· Joan will be running the raffle with help from Kate, Jo, Miggs and Val.

· Front of house.  Possible names for front of house were Arthur, Ian, Tony and Alan.  Elaine agreed to speak to Alan to enlist his assistance and to ask at choir for non-singing volunteers. |AP03-EC|
· Soloists/Instrumentalists.  Elaine said that she had been unable to secure a soloist from the Alpraham singers. David stated that he had spoken to the music secretary at the King’s school and e-mailed the head of music but as yet had not received a reply.  It was noted that we do have Debbie and a “pantomime” was being mooted. The preference from the Committee was for instrumentalists and that the pantomime should re-main a fall-back.  Isabelle informed the meeting that she had spoken to a very good flautist at a concert she had recently attended. Isabelle believed that she was a strong candidate for our concert.  Ian asked if, failing her availability for the Christmas concert, would she be a possibility for Eaton Hall?

Eaton Hall Chapel Carol Concert – 20th December.  Ian informed the meeting that he would be visiting the hall on 21st October. There was a strict limit on choir numbers – 34 plus 2 as there are strict fire regulation numbers.  At present there are too many choir members who wish to sing – 27 and that would need pruning back.
Nunsmere Hall on Christmas Eve. Jim advised the meeting that the new management at the Hall had asked for a 6.00pm start but that had now been agreed at a slightly later time of 6:30pm.

2017 Possibilities –
· Elaine had previously suggested the possibility of a “Picnic in the Park” type event to raise funds for the Hospice, but wouldn’t entertain it without the hospice proactively selling tickets.  Ian observed that out-door events are plagued with adverse weather and poor sound systems.
· The subject of an Easter work was discussed.  Not Wondrous Cross but possibly Olivet to Calvary.  Needs soloists.  Ian agreed to look around for a suitable venue.  Peter queried whether we were considering an Easter work and a concert in early 2017?  Yes.  Need to check dates with Margaret as to her availability through that period. |AP04- JDE|

7. Social Group:  
Kings school.  Malen confirmed that everything was in place for that evening.
Spen’s Curry evening.  Again, all Ok but much of the organising was being done through the venue.

8. Publicity:  It was noted that sadly Suzanne had resigned from the Committee.  Elaine wished to record that the Committee and the Choir thanked her for her sterling work.  
9. Any Other Business: 
· Ian stated that whilst he was at the Anniversary Dinner ne saw a little, portable amplifier.  Bluetooth enabled and battery/mains powered it was much lighter and more mobile than the amp we use at rehearsals and very much more suited to take to venues.  At £500.00 it looked good value and would the choir consider buying one?  The purchase was proposed by David and seconded by Jim
Date of Next Meeting.  Thursday 8th December 2016 in Margrett’s house, (13 Highbank Road, Kingsley) at 7:30.
